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LEXINGTON MODEL AIRPLANE CLUB

AMA Charter #318 Established in 1959

The  President’s Thoughts
By Mickey Breunig, President

Hope to see you there.

Michael Breunig
mbreunig@windstream.net

The weather is miserable, and you really want to get out into the cold, wet, windy day to 

get a few flights in. That's not what is on your mind with this fine weather we have had 

the past couple days? I don't think it is going to get much better by the end of the year, 

but we will still go ahead and plan for the Numb Thumbs Event on New Years Day..

That's right. New Years Day, whether there is rain, snow, ice, wind, or by the slightest 

chance a sunny warm day, we will have the Numb Thumbs Event. If you don't feel brave 

enough to challenge the weather and fly, you might still want to come out and have lunch 

with the rest of the foolhardy people that will show up. Each year I think the weather is 

too bad for anyone to show up and each year I am surprised by the number that make it 

out. We will have a hot pot of chili cooking and ready to help warm your belly. I don't 

think there is any hope for your fingers, they will stay cold, but we will keep your belly 

warm. There is always plenty so everyone should come on out and join the fun.

We typically get started about 9:30 am, once the ice melts, and it will continue as long as

you can stand it. Most people start leaving about the time when it actually starts to get 

warm around 1 pm or once they get their belly full.

Our next meeting is Saturday December 10 

at Bud's Gun shop at 11am. Come on out 

and help us plan for the Numb Thumbs Event

mailto:mbreunig@windstream.net
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Dues information and forms, click on this link ….. 

http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html

Treasurer’s Report
By George Kissick, Treasurer

October 2022 disputed Financial Report Correction Statement

Don’t forget about the NUMB THUMBS EVENT 

on January 1, 2023

Its always a lot of fun and got food too. 

http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html
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Treasurer’s Report
By George Kissick, Treasurer

November 2022 Financial Statement

Next  LMAC Club Meeting:

Saturday, December 10, at 11:00 AM
Meeting Location: 

Buds Gun Shop and Range

1105 Industry Road

Lexington, KY 40505
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Meeting Minutes from November 5, 2022
by George Kissick

Call to Order

Call to order of the Lexington Model Airplane Club by Mickey 10:13 a.m. 

11/05/2022

A. Minutes accepted for approval

a. Mickey made the motion 

b. Motion approved by members

B. Treasury Report

a. Question raised about difference in beginning balance

i. Treasurer will review the discrepancy and report at the December 

meeting

ii. The report will be brought forward to be voted on in the 

December meeting 

C. Safety

a. No Report

D. Training

a. No Report

E. Old Business

a. The Fall Classic will be held the second weekend of September 2023

b. Mowing is done for the season

c. Members are reminded to wear their AMA card if they are flying

d. Members need to take the Trust Test and have their card on their 

person while flying

e. What is the trust test?

f. What is the Trust Test?

i. The Recreational UAS Safety Test (TRUST) was developed to 

meet this requirement. TRUST provides education and testing on 

important safety and regulatory information. If you fly your drone 

recreationally under the Exception for Recreational Flyers, you 

must pass the test before you fly.

ii. Web site for the trust test: https://trust.modelaircraft.org

iii. After you take the course, there will be an no fail exam

F. Members are reminded to have their FAA number on their airplane

a. Make sure you have a valid FAA certificate. You are not sure of your 

status

i. Go to https://faadronezone-operator.faa.gov/#/rec-flyer

https://trust.modelaircraft.org/
https://faadronezone-operator.faa.gov/#/rec-flyer
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A. New Business

a. The membership voted on the slate of officers for 2023

b. The officers will remain the same for 2023

i. President – Mickey Breunig 

ii. Vice President – Gary Hyde

iii. Treasure – George Kissick

iv. Secretary – George Kissick

v. Safety Officer – Lester Ware

vi. Senior Advisor – Gayle Moore

vii. News Editor – John Royalty

viii. Training Coordinator – Jeff Cummings

c. Slate of officers were brought up for a vote

i. Dan Thompson made the motion

ii. Mickey seconded

iii. Approved by the members at large 

d. George Kissick suggested that the porta-potty service be stopped between 

December 2022 to April 2023

i. The club will save approximately $344 for the winter months

ii. The porta-potty will remain at the site but will not be serviced

B. Swap meet volunteers are needed for the swap meet on November 12

a. 46 tables have been reserved

C. Meeting Adjourned by Mickey

a. John Royalty seconded

b. Approved by the membership 

Meeting Minutes from November 5, 2022  (cont’d)
by George Kissick
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Blast from the Past
By David J. Price

This series of articles will present advertisements from vintage

modeling magazines. The intent is to illustrate technological advances that

have taken place in our hobby. For some it will bring back memories, for

newcomers it will present a piece of history of radio control model aviation.

Here is the cover from the December 1971 of Model Builder. How many 

RC items do you recognize? Merry Christmas! Hope Santa brings you 

lots of modeling goodies.
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21st LMAC Swap Meet  Results
from David Price, committee chair 
First, many Thanks to John Royalty, Jim Newberry, Jeff Cummins, Mark 

Clifton, Mickey Breunig, Curtis Cox, Terry Booth, and Jason Salehi who 

provided invaluable help to me with this year's Swap Meet. A special 

thanks to Lester Ware for running the LMAC donation tables – he always 

does a great job. The Income report is presented below:

The number of tables sold was slightly down from years past. In 2018 we 

rented out 76 tables versus 62 this year. The decrease was due in part to 

another swap meet on the same day in Murfreesboro, Tennessee. I had 

several Tennessee modelers inform me that they were staying close to 

home. Even so, we made a profit of $1309 (in 2018 we had a record profit 

of $1555). 

INCOME

Admissions $205.00

Plane Raffle $102.00

50/50 Draw $46.00

Donations Table $256.00

Tables Sold (62 tables) $700.00

Total $1,309.00
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We were very fortunate to receive an AeroScout S2 1.1m Ready-to-Fly trainer from 

Horizon Hobby as a Door/Raffle prize. Horizon asked to be provided with digital 

content so they can share on their social media platforms. I received the plane days 

before the meet. John Royalty made sure that the Raffle activity was a financial 

success by promoting ticket sales and running the raffle. 

The 2022 Lexington Model Airplane Club 21st Annual Swap Meet’s Door/Raffle 

winner: Mike Boyd from Wilmore, KY. 

Thanks again are extended to Horizon Hobby for donating the airplane package. 

Chris Reed won the 50/50 drawing.  I believe everyone had an enjoyable time buying 

and trading. The Swap Meet continues to generate over $1300 for the club treasury.

David J. Price, Chairman, LMAC Swap Meet

21st LMAC Swap Meet  Results
from David Price, committee chair 
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LMAC Swap Meet  Pictures
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For Sale: Take a Look Won’t last long!

The price is $40 for both planes.  The Park Flyer P-51 is complete and ready to fly 

after minor assembly ( has been flown once by professional RC pilot).  The Alfa 

Models  P-47 is an airframe with most all components to complete and fly including 

controller.  The price $40 dollars for both.  My contact info is TEXT: 859-494-8002.  

EMAIL: sgtrocklex@gmail.com. Glen Carmichael

mailto:sgtrocklex@gmail.com
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President                   -Mickey Breunig mbreunig@windstream.net

Vice President          -Gary Hyde g_hyde@hotmail.com   

Secretary -George Kissick              gkissick@aol.com 

Treasurer -George Kissick lmactreasurer@gmail.com

Safety Officer -Lester Ware                   lester.ware@gmail.com

Senior Advisor -Gayle Moore                  p51moore@yahoo.com

News Editor -John Royalty royaltyj1@twc.com

Training Coord. -Jeff Cummings jtcummings@bellsouth.net

2022 Club Officers

2022 Calendar of Events

Central Kentucky Float Fly  ( CKFF ) 

Charity Float Fly-in Event ……………………….... TBA

Brown Bag Float Fly-in Event  ……………………  TBA

Clark County R/C Barnstormers 

Harold Brown Memorial Fly In………...……….  TBA

Brown Bag Fall Fun Fly………………….….….   TBA

Lexington Model Airplane Club (LMAC) 

Numb Thumb Fly……………………………….…........ Jan 1, 2023 Till Cold

Vintage RC Fly In…………………………………….…….TBA

Electric Fly-In………………………………………………TBA

Club Picnic…………………………………………….……TBA 

Kentucky Fall Classic Fly-in..........................................Sept. 7-9, 2023

Trainer Banger Flying Competition……………..…….  TBA

LMAC Swap Meet.......................................................... November 11, 2023


